
Slow Tourism - Black Isle Tourism Team  Julian Paren.   3 November 2019

The Black Isle Tourism Team was created as part of TBI’s Black Isle Bicycles.  It exists today as the only project of the Black Isle Partnership.  The Team has around 35 members, a newsletter distribution list of around 150, and is organised by a very small team of volunteers headed by Jon Palmer.  Members and newsletter subscribers are invited to two events (Spring and Autumn) Networking events.  Subscription is £40 per annum for individuals and businesses in the Tourism/Recreation sector.  Highland Council matches the subscriptions against a Memorandum of Understanding.  Membership benefits are chiefly free tear-off maps, and knowledge that representatives are invited to Visit Scotland, North Coast 500 and Highland Tourism Alliance meetings.  In the past BITT paid for the upgrading of the black-isle.info website and manages it today, and continues to promote the Black Isle through two facebook accounts:  Discover the Black Isle and Black Isle Nature.

During 2019 a Tourism Strategy was developed and circulated widely, and discussed at the Spring Networking Event.  Its focus is Slow Tourism.  Its messages are “Savour the unexpected - and Stay close, feel connected”.  BITT is promoting the concept of Slow Tourism at Scotland-wide meetings and more and more the concept is being adopted.

Volunteers that run BITT are few in number.  One idea to spread the load was to employ again a Destination Development Officer using outside funding (Lizbeth Collie filled this role from within the funded Black Isle Bicycles project).  For the present though an alternative approach is being explored.  BITT has made presentations of its strategy to a number of Community Councils and followed it up by asking for the CC to give one member the role of Tourism Co-ordinator.  It is hoped that eventually all CCs will have a representative on the BITT Committee and that such people will then become the majority of the Committee.

Taking it one step further, TBI is one group with supporters right across the Black Isle and has possibly a better feel for why Slow Tourism on the Black Isle should replace a more conventional  offering for many.  BITT would welcome TBI to also nominate a representative.  In recent times there have been six or so Committee Meetings a year and two Networking Events.

Walking and cycling lie at the heart of Slow Tourism.  Past Networking Meetings have found a high level of support for “Round Black Isle Routes” without appreciating that connections between “attractions” may not be safe for walkers in particular.  The next Networking Meeting is on Tuesday November 12 at Munros Nursery from 6 pm where a buffet meal will be provided and the meeting end by 8.30 pm.  The main topic will be the concept of Round Black Isle Trails focussing on different interests or a “catch-all”,  the attractions to visit and how to ensure there are feasible safe routes.

DECISION:  Should TBI nominate a Tourism representative to join the BITT Committee in a similar way to the Community Councils?

If Yes.  Is there a volunteer.

DECISION:  Would a TBI Committee Member like to attend the Autumn Networking “Slow Tourism” event at Munros Nursery on Tueday 12 November.  The meeting will start with a brief AGM of the Black Isle Partnership.  Registration is through Eventbrite.

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/black-isle-tourism-team-autumn-gathering-tickets-77153693775

